GRRP CLUB BOARD MEETING FEBRUARY 7, 2022
Present were Cam Zwart, Eric Vincent, Lee McCormick, Dan Kuipers, Vern Bouws, Martin Urbanski, guest Adriana Beard and Larry Logsdon.  
Meeting called to order at 5:31 PM.

Agenda of 2/7/22  approved.

Minutes from the January 3, 2022 meeting were read and approved.
Presidents Report 

Electronic targets use went well with no known issues.  
GV Pheasants program will be attend by Cam Zwart.  
No further information regarding grants.
Junior Trustee Adriana Beard was appointed following a motion and her approval.  
Vice President Report

No report.

Treasure’s Report

Report given by Lee McCormick indicating balance exceeding $30,000 with all bills paid to date.  Junior account is $1,846.
Committee Reports 

Rifle – position vacant – no report.  No further information available regarding “vintage” rifle.
Pistol – Eric Vincent reports 2700 was held with a gain of $28.50.  No further information regarding the West MI. Pistol League.
Air Gun – Vern Bouws reported going well with seven shooters.
Building/Grounds –  Dan reported lock box is installed, new exterior LED lights. New servo for make-up unit has been installed.
Juniors –  No report.  The BB and Sporter programs are currently in jeopardy.
Membership 
Marty Urbanski reported jackets are in.  Also larger sizes (xx - xxx) should be coming.
Old Business

Lee is sorting center fire brass and selling 9mm.  Anyone interested in purchasing 9mm please contact Lee at leemccormick54@gmail.com.  
Lead ingots, still attempting to determine action to post for sale. Any club member wishing to purchase ingots, contact Lee at the above address.  Backstop lead, person contacted and they will reclaim lead and put new sand in the backstop for $8.00 per yard.  Due to the need to conduct some reclamation of this outside, we’ll follow-up when weather improves.
Old Business (cont’d)

Deposition of Ron Carr’s items – the Carr family has agreed to donate various items to the club.  Items to be determined.  Ron had purchased an electronic target for $800.  Club can purchase as discussed.  There are other items used by GVSU Shooting Team.  This will be also reviewed.  Motion made and approved to pay Carr family $800 for the electronic target, motion approved.  Ron also had an air tank with a value of $80.  Motion made and approved to pay Carr family $75.00 for the tank.  This is a “fair market” value for used tanks.  Cam will establish a list of guns owned by Ron and present that to the Carr family.
4H Volunteers – paperwork required received by some, waiting on others.
Club website – Still error present and Cam is unable to enter.  James Mertes will follow-up on this.

CPL Instructors/Classes – Concealed Collation, no updates and assuming no further affiliation we’re aware of.  

Insurance Policy – Lee has established new policy.  Old annual payment was $228.  New policy is with same company (Nationwide) and is $400/year.  Motion made and approved to proceed with the policy.
By-Laws review – Larry reported the review team did meet.  Recommended charges have been written up and copies provided to Board members for review.  Larry recommended the Board review be made at a later time due time requirements.

Woman On Target –Club has two individuals qualified to teach the course.  They will be contacted regarding a timeframe of dates to offer the course.
New Business

Lee stated we have electronic target consumables we need to purchase. These are target faces and black paper rolls.  Purchasing will cost $1200.00 which would provide enough materials for three years.  Agreed to apply 1/3 of cost from sale of brass and lead.  The juniors, air guns shooters, and GVSU will contribute to the other 2/3’s.
Motion made and approved to purchase consumables at a cost of $1,200.00.  Motion made and approved to sell brass and lead to be used for reimbursement to the club.  This will be split at $400 each to Juniors, GRRPC, and GVSU.  Discussion regarding application of surcharge to members using electronic target consumables.  This was tabled for future discussion.
Other Business None.

Next Board meeting scheduled for March 7, 2022 at 5:30 PM.

Meeting adjourned at 7 PM. 

Respectively submitted,

Larry Logsdon

Secretary

